
 
 

 

 

 

 

Janet Mann 
Deputy Secretary of Programs & Medicaid Director 
P.O. Box 1437, Slot S201, Little Rock, AR 72203-1437 

Office: 501.682.6311   Cell: 501.580.6815 
 

 

March 19, 2025 
 
 
Jeff Wu 
Acting Administrator, Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services  
Department of Health and Human Services 
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-26-12 
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 
 
 Re: Withdrawal of Opportunities for Success Amendment 
 
Dear Administrator Wu:  
 
On behalf of the State of Arkansas, I respectfully request to withdraw the amendment to the Arkansas 
Health and Opportunity for Me (ARHOME Waiver) Section 1115 Demonstration project entitled 
“Opportunities for Success,” which was formally filed on June 1, 2023.  The State is reviewing the filed 
waiver and looking toward the future and better ways to serve the Arkansas population.  We look 
forward to working with you on future amendments and iterations of the ARHOME Waiver.   
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Janet Mann 
Deputy Secretary and State Medicaid Director 
Arkansas Department of Human Services 
 
 
 




